March 17, 1944.

Mr. Mm. Cochran, Exalted Rules, BPOE, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Bill:

I want you to know how very much we of the Red Cross War Fund committee for 1944 appreciate the splendid contribution that your lodge made to the Red Cross. It is most generous and I assure you we deeply appreciate the same. It is wonderful to have an organization that contributes so generously and so thoughtfully.

I have been thinking somewhat of putting my application in for reinstatement. I demitted some six or seven years ago and have about a half a notion to make application for reinstatement.

With all good wishes, I em

Sincerely yours,